Rachel Tibbetts

From: Linda England

Sent: 08 September 2020 20:35

To: Planning

Subject: Ref: 20/02126/CLUE: "Unauthorised change of use of land from agricultural to

motorsport with significant intensification over recent years and erection of timber

fence"

'Cleavland' Eastgate Hornton Nr Banbury Oxon OX15 6BT

08th September 2020

Planning application

Ref: 20/02126/CLUE: "Unauthorised change of use of land from agricultural to motorsport with significant intensification over recent years and erection of timber fence"

Dear Sir/Madam

I am writing in concern of the disruption caused by the Motor Cross track at Wroxton Heath near Hornton and I strongly oppose the above Planning Application.

Having lived in the village for 64 years I've noticed that the number of meetings and noise level has increased considerably over the last 2-3 years. We believe the events have increased in size from a few hundred to thousands attending.

I feel it time to complain. The weekend 22/08/20-23/08/20 in particular was unbearable. On Saturday (22/08/20) the volume of noise was so loud it became impossible to sit in the garden and have a conversation. The constant sound of motor bikes revving and racing continued all day and became extremely frustrating.

On Sunday (23/08/20) there was no improvement, the noise could be heard throughout the house so there was little point in going outside.

My husband is disabled, it is not possible or acceptable to just vacate the village for the day or weekend, particularly in the current climate of Covid 19.

The annoyance and frustration it is causing is clearly not helping our wellbeing.

I would also like to bring to your attention the appalling condition of the roads in the area. Turning right out of the Motor Cross entrance to the T-Junction the road surface has worn away. From the T-junction to the A422 the road has almost become a single track due to excessive pot holes and the verge breaking away. I believe the increase and heavy traffic has been a major factor in the damage caused. Trying to get in and out of the village on meeting weekends are difficult and a worry.

I ask please that you carefully consider the disruption and effect the Motor Cross meetings are having on the wellbeing of the residents living in Hornton and surrounding area and reject this planning application.

Hornton is our home, please let us live safely and in peace.

With Regards

Mrs Linda England